TSYS Learning Center Parent Newsletter, November, 2012 
School Pictures – Thursday and Friday, November 1 and 2
Lifetouch School Portraits will take pictures on Thursday, November 3 for Infants/ Toddlers/Early Preschool, and on Friday, November 5 for Preschool and Pre-K. Teachers will be escorting children for the photographic session.  A sibling receives a 50% discount. Information is in parent mailboxes and includes a card that must be filled out prior to the photo session, please return to the front desk to TLC Admin Assistant, Candace. For questions call her at 706- 644- 4852. 
New Sign In and Out Procedure at TLC, November 1
Families will be signing in and out using a new software program, Bright Star. The same computers will be used and the computers will be staffed on November 1 and 2, to assist families. When possible a family’s code has been used, however, some had to be modified to fit the new format. A memo is attached that gives more details.
 
Parent Partnership Group – Wednesday, November 7, noon

The PPG’s meeting will be hosted by co-chairs Kim Burtts and Angie Paramore at TLC. Lunch will be served so please RSVP to aparamore@tsys.com or KBurtts@tsys.com. The Original Works fundraiser and teacher gifts will be discussed.
New Sign In and Out at the “Kiosk” Monday, November 12
Staff will be available at the ProCare computers beginning Monday morning to assist families with the new sign in and out procedure. A special attachment sent with the November Newsletter will provide information. In some cases passwords had to be changed and the new one will be provided for you. Thank you for your patience and understanding as we put this new software into use, in the future it will be integrated with other systems that Bright Horizons’ has TLC use for communication and financials.
Canned Food Drive, November 12 -16
TLC’s Pre-kindergarten classes will design and execute TLC’s annual canned food drive. The details will be forthcoming as the children finalize their plans, expanding on their math, language, and organization skills in a meaningful way. Caring about others be giving good food is a natural extension of October’s theme of Well Aware, Bright Horizons curriculum, which focuses on exercise and good nutrition.
Musical Moments – Thursday, November  15 at 10:30 a.m. and 11 a.m.
TLC will hold its next all community sing with Music Enrichment teacher, Andrew Hendley, on the Infant/Toddler side, at 10:30 a.m. and the Early Preschool/Preschool side, at 11:00 a.m. The event is open to families and includes singing, puppets and stories. A special guest, Amanda Jenkins, from Phenix City Children’s Healthy Kids will be presenting the importance of good nutrition and exercise in support of this month’s focus on Bright Horizons curriculum element Well Aware – the importance of good nutrition and exercise.

School’s Out Club – November 12 and Curriculum Camp November 19  23
School’s Out Club, children 5 through 11,and TLC and GA Pre-Kindergarten will have programming while some schools are not in session. November 12 for School’s Out because TLC is open for Veteran;s Day and both programs for 19, 20, 21, and 23. Registration forms for School’s Out Club can be picked up at TLC’s front desk, or downloaded from TLC TeamWorks site under the “Special Programs” tab. PreK families contact your child’s teacher and they will have you sign a roster for attending this program. The theme for the week of November 22 will “Fruits and Roots” – using the fall’s amazing bounty like sweet potatoes, turnips, etc., giving children an opportunity to use the computer and search information.
Being Thankful Celebration - Tuesday, November 20 at 11:30 a.m. and 3:30 p.m. 
Teachers will be using the season’s themes for curriculum, including art that is meaningful for all age groups, cooking using seasonal fruits and veggies, the Thanksgiving story, and the themes of sharing, caring, and giving. Classes will all be participating in a Being Thankful Celebration. All of the Preschool will celebrate at 11:30 during their lunch time, while Infants/Toddlers will celebrate at 3:30 p.m. during snack time. Watch for more news from your child’s classroom.
Teacher’s Lunch and Learn Week of November 19

Bright Horizon’s teachers are required to participate in 20 hours of continuing education (10 hours more than the state requires). In November the teachers will be discussing Projections, the sustaining of projects that extend learning for children over days, weeks and even months. These will be hosted by TLC’s Business Manager, Leith Collinsworth Ellis (early childhood professional, teacher, director and Pre-Kindergarten teacher before she assumed the role as business manager) and Executive Director, Teri Lynn Ferentz. 
Happy Birthday/Anniversary to TLC Staff
Please wish a very happy birthday to Toya Barnes 11/19, Sonya Moorehouse 11/25 and Happy Anniversary to Angela Fallen 8 years, Andrew Hendley 2 years. Please remember that we have a Teacher Wish List located at the parent mailboxes just off the lobby by the ProCare computer. Amme Brookes’ and Candace’s Raynor’s birthdays were missed in publication last month.

Read fore the Record

Lady Bug Girl and the Bug Squad totals have been published and the book was read to 2,385,305 children throughout the US. TLC did their part and several parents also came to read the story in their child’s classroom.
Parent Comment Boxes
To assist busy families with on-going communications a box with paper and pen, located at each ProCare computer, will allow families to write a quick comment that leadership reads. This gesture supports Bright Horizon’s philosophy of Parent Partnerships. All the written comments, most often complimentary, are shared with the staff and/or TSYS leadership. 

Tuition Payments
TLC is aware that FSA cards are soon to be phased out at TSYS and replaced by another plan for childcare reimbursement. TLC stands ready to accommodate a new plan to continue to partner with families on their tuition payments. Business Manager, Leith Collinsworth-Ellis tsys@brighthorizons.com or 706-644-2400, will be following the details as the new plan unfolds.
Birthday Celebrations at TLC

Parents are encouraged to participate in supporting the Faculty’s Library for Children purchasing a TLC’s Birthday Celebration Package, which includes: cupcakes, frosting, a birthday prize, a special card from the class and a hardcover children’s book of quality literature, with a paper plaque inscribed with the child’s name and birthday. The book is donated to Faculty’s Library for Children and if all of TLC’s community supported this event it would bring in over 130 books each year. Brochures can be picked up at TLC’s reception desk.
Curriculum Shelves

Shelves placed around TLC showcase Bright Horizons’ “World Curriculum” using parent hand-outs and displays of materials teachers use in their learning environments with the children. November’s display will contain wonderful books supporting Well Aware, the Bright Horizons curriculum element that promotes nutrition and exercise. 
Recycle Room  in Need of Donations
TLC’s new Recycle Room, contains items that can be re-purposed by the children for projects and is a part of Bright Horizons’ World Curriculum, titled Toward a Better World.  The room is located behind the Executive Director’s office and needs an infusion of any of the following items:

Paper rolls * egg cartons * clear plastic deli containers * envelops * tiles * plastic bubble wrap * magazines * Styrofoam trays * wrapping paper

 All items can be dropped off at the Recycle Room and will be put away by TLC staff.  No more newspaper or plastic drink bottles please.
Save-the-Dates
Pre-K Sing at TSYS, Tuesday, December 11, 11:00 a.m. – followed by lunch in TSYS cafeteria (lunches provided for the children only)
TLC’s Family Winter Festival, Thursday, December 13, 4:00 – 6:00 p.m.

Parent’s Night Out, Friday, December 14, 6:30 – 9:30 p.m.
Bright Horizons Community-Join Today! 

Parents are reminded that an online resource for the Bright Horizons community, is available on a web for advice, to give advice, and explore resources Bright Horizons has to offer. Fpri,s. b;pgs. Facebook and Twitter. This is also a great opportunity for early education professionals – you have a lot of insight to share and are encourage to participate! Get started today and join the conversation: www.brighthorizons.com/community. If you have any questions, please contact: BHcommunity@brighthorizons.com. 
Big Body Play:Why Boisterous, Vigorous, and Physical Play Is Essential to Development and Learning
In an book quoted in an article from Childcare Information and Exchange the following was shared:


"Big body play" - the sometimes rowdy, always very physical running, rolling, climbing, tagging, jumping, grabbing, and wrestling that most children love and many adults try to shut down—can and should be an integral part of every early childhood setting”

 Drawing from evidence-based practice and the latest research, this book explains the multitude of benefits of big body play for young children's social-emotional, cognitive, and physical development. Of course, this play must be organized, have set rules and policies, and supervised.

TLC is happy to have a physical education program added this year for our PreK children, which provides this kind of boisterous play in the PARK at TLC. “P.E. with Coach Dave”  as the children call it, is done with guidelines and rules to keep children as safe as possible, while still allowing them freedom for vigorously play. As the cool weather sets in and the PARK at TLC becomes wet or too chilly, the play will move inside to the Common Area. Either way, we will work to provide Big Body Play for the child, which takes on new meaning when backed by research. Play on!
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